National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
January 14, 2017
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St. Dayton
Introductions

Attendance: President Dr. Carolyn Peters, Tim Janning, Richard Payne, Janine Pickens, Debbie Williamitis, Karen Warner, Wanda Sloan, Joe Carson (guest), Shirley McDowell, Vincent Boykin, Charles Boykin, Robert Spangler and Laurie Spangler (guest).

Dr. Carolyn Peters delivered the prayer.

Committee reports Will be available in February 2017.

There was a discussion about playing the national release.  Richard Payne said that this is the way in which the national president can visit the chapters and deliver news from Baltimore.  It was decided that the presidential release will be played immediately following call to order at future meetings.

The state bboard meeting will be on January 23 at 7:00 pm.

Phone: 712-775-7031 

Access Code: 240281423

Secretary report
Robert Spangler read the notes from November and December.

Treasurer report

Report was read.  Tim Janning informed the group that the CD matures on March 7, so the chapter must decide what to do with it.  He stated that the earnings are low.  Richard Payne made a motion to move $1,000 from the CD to the savings account.  In February, we can decide what to do based on Tim’s findings.  Richard Payne motioned to accept report. Karen Warner seconded.

There was a discussion about providing convention assistance, with some expressing that repeat convention attendees should not be funded.  Richard Payne proposed the idea that the chapter could set aside money specifically for convention assistance.  He also said that those receiving assistance should be volunteering in efforts such as fundraising.

Old Business

The spaghetti dinner was discussed. Sheila Hardy-Wilson said that if we are going to have two meal options we need to have equal amounts of each. She also said that it should be prepared at the church instead of in distant locations. She said that she would like to coordinate the entire dinner this year. It was asked if the food could be brought the day before. Robert Spangler suggested making this an agenda item for the February meeting since tickets should be available by March. The point was made that all money raised should be 100% profit if we can get the food and supplies donated.  The importance of planning for the next spaghetti dinner well in advance was also mentioned.
New Business 
Dr. Peters asked that we bring people to help expand the membership. Also, she talked about the public relations and sunshine committees. Dr. Peters asked that all members donate a dollar to the committee each meeting. She also suggested to amend the constitution for elections to take place in October and newly elected officers starting in January for two-year terms.  Robert Spangler made this motion.  It was seconded.

Adjournment

Adjourned: 2:38 pm

